
ROBERT J MUNNELLY JR
617 457 4062 DIRECT TELEPHONE
617 210 7062 DIRECT FACSIMILE
RMUNNELLY@MURTHALAW COM

May 31, 2013

VIA E-FILING AND OVERNIGHT MAIL

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director and Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities
Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: Update to North American Power and Gas, LLC Application Information
for Competitive Electric Power Supplier Registration — DM 12-138

Dear Ms. Howland:

Pursuant to Section 2003.01 of the Rules (“Rules”) of the Public Utilities
Commission (“Commission”), North American Power and Gas, LLC (“NAPG’)
hereby notifies the Commission of the following changes to the information on file
relative to its application for registration as a New Hampshire Competitive
Electric Power Supplier (“CEPS”) that was issued on November 13, 2012:

1. Application, Question 2. NAPG’s offices are now located at
the following address; the phone and email contacts on file
remain the same:

North American Power and Gas, LLC
20 Glover Avenue
Norwalk, CT 06850

2. Application, Question 4 & Attachment B. Michael D’Angelo
is no longer NAPG’s General Counsel. His duties are
presently being fulfilled by Seth Hopson, Associate General
Counsel. Mr. Hopson’s contact information is as follows:

Murtha Cullina LLP Attorneys at Law
BOSTON HARTFORD MADISON NEW HAVEN STAMFORD WOBURN

99 High Street Boston, MA 02110 Phone 617.457.4000 Fax 617.482.3868 www.murthalaw.com



3. 

4. 

5. 
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Seth Hopson 
Associate General Counsel 
North American Power and Gas, LLC 
20 Glover Avenue 
Norwalk, CT 06850 
T: 203.663.9761 
F: 203.663.9762 
Shopson@napower.com 

Application, Question 5. While no affiliate and/or subsidiary 
of NAPG is presently conducting business in New 
Hampshire, an unrelated entity under common ownership 
with NAPG, Commercial and Industrial Energy Solutions, 
LLC ("C&I"), is planning to submit an application to the 
Commission for an aggregator license. NAPG understands 
that C&l, if approved, will seek to work with multiple New 
Hampshire suppliers. 

Application, Question 6. NAPG's Customer Service 
Manager is now Janene Warner. Ms. Warner's contact 
information is as follows: 

Jenene Warner 
Customer Service Supervisor 
North American Power and Gas, LLC 
20 Glover Avenue 
Norwalk, CT 06850 
T: 203.663.9719 
F: 203.286.2064 
jwarner@napower.com 

Application, Question 7. NAPG regulatory contacts are now 
Seth Hopson, Associate General Counsel, and Keenia 
Joseph, Director Regulatory Affairs. Mr. Hopson's contact 
information is furnished in response to Question 2 above. 
Ms. Joseph's contact information is as follows: 

Keenia Joseph 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
North American Power and Gas, LLC 
20 Glover Avenue 
Norwalk, CT 06850 
T: 203.663.9757 
F: 203.663.9762 
KJoseph@napower.com 

2 



6. 

7. 

Application, Question 11. This response should be 
amended to list that NAPG has the right to serve all 
residential and commercial customer classes. NAPG will file 
a form of contract for commercial customers when one is 
finalized, to the extent requested by the Commission. 

Application, Question 20 and Attachment C to June 29, 2012 
Supplement. NAPG has modified its form of contract for 
residential and small commercial customers. The new form 
is attached hereto as Exhibit A to this update. It conforms 
the contract disclosures to recent changes in NAPG's pricing 
and operational practices. Material changes include (but are 
not limited to) the cover summary page and Term, Price, 
Billing and Payment, Electric Assistance Program, 
Cancellation and Deposit Requirements contract provisions. 

Please contact the undersigned if there are any questions. 

vnlyyours, 

lo!=:~/1 
• Robert J. Munnelly, Jr. 

Enclosure 

cc: Service List (by email) 
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